Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Division of Wetlands and Waterways

Northeast Regional Office

One Winter Street

Boston, MA 02108

PUBLIC NOTICE

Pursuant to 33 U.S.C. 1341 and M.G.L. c. 21 §§ 26 - 53, notice is given of a 401 Water Quality Certification application for River’s Edge, Phase I (formerly known as TeleCom City) in Medford, Everett, and Malden. The proposed project involves re-development of approximately 30 acres of underutilized and contaminated commercial/industrial properties into a modern campus of office buildings and/or residential development adjacent to the Malden River. Valuable public parkland, regional transportation improvements, management of site stormwater, and remediation of site contamination are also key elements of the proposed project. Additional information may be obtained from the applicant’s representative, Tom Sokoloski, Rizzo Associates, One Grant Street, Framingham, MA 01701-9005 (508) 903-2409.
Written comments should be sent to the DEP Northeast Regional Office, Division of Wetlands and Waterways, One Winter Street, Boston, MA 02108 within twenty-one days of this notice. Any group of ten persons, any aggrieved person, or any governmental body or private organization with a mandate to protect the environment who submits written comments before the end of the public comment period may appeal the Department’s Certification. Failure to submit written comments before the end of the public comment period may result in the waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing.

